
Whereõd that year go? 

It has been a few months since 

we last did an update ñso we thought 

it was time to put finger to keyboard 

and bring you up to date...Enjoy!  

Family  

Now that we are a fully fledged 

family of 6 it has been fascinating 

watching the 2 little ones grow up 

alongside our 2 older ones as they 

emerge into adolescence. With Tasha 

about to join Zaak in secondary school 

and Emily now in early entitlement it 

wonõt be long before little Bea will be 

attending nursery. The years flit by!  

You may remember that last year 

M a r k  t o o k  o n  s o m e  m o r e 

responsibility at home to allow Sue to 

get more involved in YWAM stuff. Well, 

it was not without its challenges, and 

we had to do some major re -assessing 

around Christmas, but on balance we 

are very pleased that we did it.  

Missionary Sue!  

A major part of Sueõs experience this 

year has been the DTS. Being involved 

in training, ministry and outreach has 

really brought the colour back to her 

cheeks!  

Particular highlights were a trip to 

work cross -culturally in Hamburg 

where she accompanied the DTS and 

joined in with our missionaries there.  

Closer to home, she travelled to 

Manchester to get involved in a mega -

outreach of over 60 young people who 

were there for a week. Going out at 

night on evangelistic ôtreasure huntsõ 

have all contributed to an increase in 

her confidence in active missions.  

During May she will be visiting our 

DTS in Moldova (along with Zaak) on a 

pastoral visit ñglobetrotting girl!  

Wales  

Our involvement in Wales based 

ministries continues too. With Mark 

now on the Executive for the National 

Prayer  B reakfas t  i t  gav e us 

opportunities to involve the DTS in a 

National Event down in Cardiff. Along 

with continued work with North Wales 

based youth workers, DTS teaching 

and a National Conference in May 

there is lots going on to keep us busy.  

Where to from here?  

We are currently in our 17th 

continuous year of being missionaries 

and are wondering whether next year 

might be the time for us to get some 

external input after what will have 

been 10 years in Wales.  

Stephe and Rite (our Regional 

Leaders) have been running a 

Leadership Development Course (LDC) 

for a number of years specifically 

designed for leaders in missions who 

are ready for a bit of input. We are 

actively praying about whether we 

should do this 6 week course at about 

this time next year.  

Our plan is to focus our 

energies on  very local ministry 

and take the early 
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Trip to France  
Last summer we were privileged to travel to France to have a 

lovely break at the Spring Harvest resort in the Vendee. It 

was a fantastic time and we thoroughly enjoyed it. We were 

somewhat surprised when we overheard Welsh being spo-

ken at the next caravan ñonly to discover some friends were 

also staying there too. Surprise turned to disbelief when we 

saw more friendséand 

then some more!  It 

seemed that the whole 

of Wales was in France!  

One blot on the landscape was the head gas-

ket going on our car as we arrived in Cher-

bourg ñwe were not able to fix it and it had to 

be towedé Still,  with so much to do at the 

site it didnõt spoil our time and we were very 

grateful for the vehicle breakdown insurance!  



months of 2012 as a kind working 

sabbatical. We would then prepare 

for the LDC in the spring returning for 

the summer to plan for whatever is next. 

We will keep you informed ñand welcome 

the input of our friends and supporters!  

Breakthrough with GyG  

Probably most of you now know that in 

Feb this year we saw the breakthrough 

we have yearning for with regards to a 

permanent home for YWAM in Wales.  

Purchasing GyG has allowed us to run 

our first DTS in some years and we have 

enjoyed settling YWAM into the property.  

We still need to see the last £47,000 

come in, so we are not there by a long 

chalk, but we intend to focus on this last 

lap of fundraising during May and June ñ

so do keep us in your constant prayers.  

Healing on the Streets  

We reported last time that it was our 

conviction that we should pioneer a new 

street based evangelistic ministry here in 

Wrexham. Incredibly, the Lord gave us 

freedom to start that ministry in March 

where we saw over 50 local people from 

across the churches trained and released 

into this amazing ministry.  

The idea behind it is so simple ñnormal 

church folk, after some comprehensive 

training, go out every Saturday with some 

wooden chairs and a banner saying 

ôHealingõ and offer to pray for people. 

Quite frankly we have been amazed at 

how it has gone so far. The openness and 

sheer gratitude from people as they 

begin to share their hurt, pain and illness 

and then receive prayer for Godõs love 

and healing is quite extraordinary.  

We are not ôstreet corner guitar playingõ 

evangelists, but our testimony ñand that 

of the volunteers ñis that God is clearly 

blessing this kind of evangelistic 

ministryéwe simply love it! 

Should you want to experience it for 

yourselves, see our new property ñor 

usñthen do visit...we have room!  

(Continued from overleaf) 

Family Shots!  
   

Healing on the Streets    ̂  Sue  ̂

A Happy Gathering  

       Hope you enjoyed our update from Wales. 

 Do feel free to get in touch or visitðwe love 

hearing from you. God bless from all of us! 

Want to know what to Pray ?   Thank you for praying for us -  it means a great deal 

¶ We reported last time that our energy levels had been taxed as we adjusted to being six ñthat along with 

the faith journey towards purchasing GyG. Do keep us in prayer for this ñbeing tired can get a bit wearing!  

¶ Last time we wrote, we needed £320,000 for GyG. Now we own the property and have seen quarter of a 

million come in (so far!) and  the price dropped by £20K! Give glory to God for this stunning breakthrough 

and that God would finish what He has begun. We need about £47,000 to be completely debt free. Woohoo!  

¶ Pray for us as a family as Z & T grow up (Z will be a teenager 2 months!). E & B are very happy little girls 

and it is our joy as parents to watch them all grow. Pray for wisdom as we seek to be Godly parents!  

¶ Healing on the Streets is going extremely well. Give thanks for the volunteers and the favour 

from the local council to operate freely in Wrexham. Praise God for all those who have stopped and 

chatted or asked for prayer. Ask God for continued faith as we go out every Saturday, rain or shine!  

Bea Relaxing!  

Love from  Mark, Sue, Zaak,  Tasha, Emily & Bea   xxx  

 
You can find us at various places on the web. Best place to start is at 

our website, www.vening.net , which has all of our newsletters and 
links to our photos. You can also find us on facebook which has links 

to more photos and stuff. You can find more information about YWAM 

Cymru/Wales on the website www.ywamwales.org 

24 Havard Way ~ Wrexham ~ LL13 9LR ~ Wales  

Phone: +44 1978 365766  

Email:  mark@vening.net  

       sue@vening.net  

Want to get in 

touch with us?  
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1st Day 
at School 

for  
Emily!  

Mum & Dad  

Camping with Scouts  


